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HELP WANTED:  

Applications are now being accepted for 

a part-time, as needed, PW Recycling 

Center attendant. Applications are 

available online and at the Municipal 

Clerk’s Office, 501 Locust Island Road 

HB.  
<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 
 

 POLICE CHIEF 

RICHARD W. VENABLE, JR. 
 

Chief Venable was named as Chief at 

the April meeting of the Township 

Committee. Chief Venable has had an 

exemplary career as a Police Officer 

with the Township of Lower Alloways 

Creek and we are looking forward to 

his leadership of the Department. 
 

Douglas Hassler was also 

promoted recently from Corporal to 

the rank of Sergeant 1st Class.  

Sgt 1st Class Hassler is also the 

Emergency Management Coordinator 

for the Township. 
 

The Township Committee recognized 

Public Safety Director, David 

Sowers for his nine years of service 

to the Township. Director Sowers will 

be retiring at the end of April.  
 

The Township Committee honored 

and thanked Director Sowers 

“for his Leadership, Integrity and 

Vision, which has effectively fostered 

essential improvements and stability 

in the Police Department under his 

guidance”. 
 

Director Sowers was a State Police 

Officer prior to becoming the Public 

Safety Director for the Township and 

the knowledge and experience he 

gained there served the Township 

well over the past nine years. 

MAYOR, ELLEN B. POMPPER  
935-6691 
 
Deputy Mayor, TIMOTHY BRADWAY  
878-0001 
 

 

JEFFREY P. PALOMBO   
935-1339 
 

              

RICHARD VENABLE 
339-0434 
 
PATRICIA WILLIS 
935-3253 
 

Township Municipal Building 
 

856-935-1549 
 

Tax Collector, Michelle Allen       ext 6250 
 

Tuesdays 7:30 am – 10:00 am 
                3:30 pm –   6:00 pm 
 
 

Tax Assessor, Lisa Perella           ext 6510 
 

First & Third Monday 
                 9:30 am – 11:30 am 
 
 

Construction Code, Jack Palumbo  ext 6270 
& 

Zoning Officer, John Carney        ext 6560 
 

Tuesday   4:30 pm – 6:00 pm 
 
 

Court Administrator   ext 6170 
 

1st, 2nd & 3rd Mondays 
                 8:00 am – 3:30 pm 
Tuesday & Wednesday 
                 3:45 pm – 6:00 pm 
 

Purchasing / Finance ext 6210 
 

*Monday thru Friday 
                8:00 am – 4:30 pm 
 

Clerk / Registrar          ext 6230 
 

*Monday thru Friday                    
                8:00 am – 4:30 pm 
 
 

Police Department      
Non-emergency 935-7301 
 
 

Public Works Department 
935-5252 
 

Leisure Arms Kitchen  

935-8122 

 MAY 

1 TRASH 

8 TRASH / RECYCLABLES 

15 TRASH 

22 TRASH / RECYCLABLES 

29 BULK WEEK / TRASH 

  

 June  

5 TRASH / RECYCLABLES 

12 TRASH 

19 TRASH / RECYCLABLES 

26 BULK WEEK / TRASH 

 

LAC  TOWNSHIP 
www.lowerallowayscreek-nj.gov 



AT THE HISTORIC LOG 

CABIN  
Located at 736 Smick Road 

OPEN HOUSE TIMES  

1:00 – 4:00 p.m. 

 

 

 
 

TRAINS 
 

Dan Mitchell has an exceptional American 

Flyer Train collection. 

Come see them in action, ALL ABOARD 
 

 

 
 

PRIMARY IS JUNE 5, 2018 

POLLS ARE 

OPEN 6 AM  TO  8 PM 
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LAC RURITAN CLUB 
 

Ham and Asparagus Breakfast 
 

Sunday May 20th from 7am to 11am 
 

At the Hancocks Bridge Fire House  
 

Tickets are $ 9.00 For Adults  

$5.00 for children 3 – 10 year’s old     

 under 3 –Free   walk-ins welcome 

for ticket info Call Diane Fogg 339-9039 

 

Household Hazardous Waste Day 
Time for event will be 8:00 AM to 12:00 NOON 

For more information call: 856-935-7900 
 

 Saturday June 16, (Pennsville) end of 

Industrial Park Rd (old landfill) in Pennsville  
 

We CAN Accept (Please Bring) 
 Oil base paints  Solvents, thinners 

 Turpentine, varnish Metal polishers 

 Pesticides & herbicides Cleaners 

 Rechargeable batteries fluorescent bulbs 

 Fertilizer/weed killers  Pest poisons 

 Swimming pool acids     Gasoline & antifreeze 

 Used oil filters   Motor oil 

 Kerosene   Used cooking oil 
 

We WILL NOT Accept 
 Latex, water based paints     Unidentified waste 

 Explosives or water re-actives 

 Shock sensitive chemicals   Infectious waste 

 Hover Board Batteries (Lithium Ion) 

 Radioactive waste    2.4, 5—TP silvex 

 Excess quantities 
 

 

Attention  

LAC TWP RESIDENTS STYROFOAM IS 

NOT BE PLACED IN RECYCLE 

CONTAINERS AND ANY TYPE OF LIQUID 

PAINT IS NOT TO BE PLACED IN THE 

TRASH OR RECYCLE CONTAINERS 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Or Current Resident 

«AddressBlock» 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

RESIDENTS ARE REMINDED THAT THE 
DROP-OFF BOX AT THE POLICE STATION IS A 
CONVENIENCE PROVIDED BY THE 
TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE FOR THE DISPOSAL 
OF UNWANTED PRESCRIPTION DRUGS.  
    PLEASE DO NOT DROP OFF SHAMPOOS, 
HAND & BODY LOTIONS, SOAPS OR 
COSMETICS, ETC…  
    THESE ITEMS CAN BE PLACED IN YOUR 
REGULAR TRASH FOR DISPOSAL  
 

THANK YOU, FOR YOUR COOPERATION 
 

 


